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June Meeting 

The June Meeting of Heart of 
the Heartlands was held June 
14, 2017, at the Webb Center 
in Carona, KS. There were 21 
members present.  Minutes of 
the meeting can be found at 
the end of this newsletter.   

Summer Hours 

We will need members to help 
staff the museum and Webb 
Center during July and August.  
We are open the 1st and 3rd 
Sundays from 11:00-5:00. 

Coffeyville Refinery 
Engine 

The CVR engine is still in 
Coffeyville since February. 
There has been no new word 
as to what and when anything 
will be happening other than 
“when time allows, it will be 
looked at”.  

Photo courtesy of Jim Gillfillan

The  June  ride  request  for  Chanute  and  other  rides  was  finally 
approved, unfortunately it was too late to allow the ride to occur in 
Chanute. Besides the fact that all of the motorcar riders need time to 
make  motel  reservations  in  our  area,  all  rides  are  required  to  be 
published on the NARCOA website before we can get the insurance 
riders attached to our policy. The group had to rearrange their plans 
and made the excursion ride out of Baldwin a two day event which 
worked out well for the motels and restaurants in the vicinity. There 
are usually fifty to eighty persons attending these rides. The request 
had been presented to Brad Snow three months ago but he notified 
us  that  he  was  having  problems  getting  it  approved  by  the 
Operations and the Legal department. Now the rides are approved 
and one is planned in the fall over Grand Summit on what was once 
Santa Fe rails. Jay Hastings is acting as ride coordinator with Watco, 
dates for 2 fall rides are tentative on Sept 16 and Oct 21st.
 
With the approval of motor car rides on Watco roads, Brad Snow, 
President of the All aboard Foundation, Watco's charitable arm, has 
suggested that since the other WATCO railroads that allow motor 
car rides charge a higher amount for rides, that we increase the set on 
fees. With the fee increase it was suggested that the Heartlands could 
split the amount charged and that amount would be donated to the 
All  aboard Foundation. It was decided that Jay Hastings and John 
Chambers work with Brad Snow on the details and report back.

2017 Motor Car Rides

Photo courtesy of John Chambers
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Where is it? 

This section is a little bit of trivia.  
Here is the challenge: 

• The pictures above are 
station signs that are currently 
in our museum. 

• For each, what county and 
state was the town located in? 

• What railroad owned each of 
those station signs? 

The answers will be in next 
month's newsletter. 

Photos courtesy of John Chambers 

Last Month’s signs: 

Iola - Allen County, KS - ATSF 

Piedmont - Greenwood County, KS 
- Frisco 

Taussig- Cowley County, KS - MOP, 
east of Winfield

Block Signal Project
Photos courtesy of Larry Spahn

Block Signal
Bill Forrest made it out to drill 
the hole for the base and Dave 
Parker  and  Larry  Spahn  got 
the forms and mounting bolt 
template  made  and  installed. 
They also dug the trench and 
installed the electrical conduit 
for the wiring should we ever want to get the signal working. The 
concrete was delivered by American Concrete of Pittsburg and 
they  waived  the  two yard  minimum and brought  one  yard  of 
concrete which was poured the next day. Dave and Larry were on 
hand to do the work pouring and finishing the base. After the 
concrete had cured for a week, Butch Buckley, an employee of 
the BNSF was contacted to see if he could help us set the signal 
on the base. After Butch contacted his supervisors and obtained 
permission, he met with John Chambers and Larry on a very wet 
and rainy Sunday morning at 8:00 am with his boom truck. The 
signal  was  in  place  and  bolted  down  within  an  hour.  Jim 
Oberbeck, our good neighbor down the street,  volunteered to 
come  down  with  his  small  tractor  and  dig  the  hole  for  the 
installation of the ladder. After the hole was dug Dave and Larry 
came out on Saturday to install the ladder on the signal. Six bags 
of Sac-Crete were placed into the hole after the ladder had been 
attached and leveled.  Jim Oberbeck came out  on Sunday  and 
filled in the hole with dirt and also repaired the ruts made by the 
boom  truck.  A big  Heartland  thank  you  to  these  folks  for 
assisting in this project.
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Grass Mowing 

The heavy rains have been a 
challenge to the volunteers who 
have been trying too keep the grass 
mowed.  There are some low areas 
that have not dried enough to mow. 
Jim Lovell and his nephew Greyson 
Kramer have had their hands full 
recently keeping up with the rapidly 
growing grass. Joe Carlson has 
offered to bale it if it gets too high.

Benefit Train Ride
The date for the train ride planned for Deidre Spahn to assist in 
her  medical  expenses  incurred  in  her  fight  with  acute  myeloid 
leukemia has not been set at this time. Deidre is no longer in the 
K.U. Medical Center as they told her that they had done all that 
they  could  do  for  her.  She  has  been  accepted  by  the  M.D. 
Anderson Clinic in Houston, Texas and she has been there to have 
preliminary  tests  performed and is  now back at  home.  She has 
returned to Houston and "aggressive treatment" of her leukemia 
has started today. A company in Pittsburg had volunteered to fly 
Deidre  and  her  mother  to  Houston  on  their  company  jet. 
Unfortunately her doctors advised her not to fly as the possibility 
of  a  brain  bleed/stroke  occurring  was  very  likely.  Her  mother, 
Karen then had to drive her to Houston which is about a twelve 
hour trip from here.

Passenger Cars 

The passenger cars are still in 
Cherryvale.  They have not been 
cleaned or any minor repairs made 
as of yet.  The September rides 
will be here before we know it.

Weed Spraying 

Heartland member Joe Carlson, 
recently brought his ATV and 
sprayer to the museum for a 
couple of hours.  He sprayed weed 
killer on the parking lot and 
around the structures on the 
property.  He plans to return in a 
week or two to hit anything 
missed. A big Heartland thank you 
to Joe for doing this service.

Motor Car Donation

Steve Gardner, a long time Heartland member has had a 1952, 
ST-2, KCS, Fairmont motor car sitting in his backyard for years 
and he was wondering if we might be interested in it. Steve 
acquired the car from Heartland member, Bill Williams over 
twenty five years ago and just never found the time to do 
anything with it. It is in fair condition but needs a lot of work 
done before it would be presentable even as a static display. 
Steve said that he would donate the car to the Heartlands if we 
are interested. We would have to pick it up at his residence in 
Pittsburg within the next thirty days and someone will need to 
be willing to take it on as a project. Steve said that if we are not 
interested he was going to get in touch with Larry Fields to see 
if he wanted it for a display at the newly restored Frisco Freight 
House in Pittsburg. The ST-2 is not as common as the S2, the T 
means it has a transmission and was designed to pull heavy 
loads. There is enough room on the rear of 1023 display track to 
put the ST-2 on and it would be under the shelter of the roof. If 
no one wants to work on it and get it up in shape we need to get 
in touch with Steve so he can make other arrangements. We 
already have a 1943, KCS M-19 on display in the Webb Center. 
After much discussion it was decided to acquire the motorcar to 
add to our displays.
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Quality Pest Control 

The exterminator came out 
recently and sprayed around the 
inside and outside perimeter of 
the museum and Boston and 
Carina depots. The bugs are 
crawling out and dying on the 
floor.  Also, it has been observed 
that the bees are no longer active 
in the Boston depot.  Squirrels 
have tried to build nests in 
several places in the equipment 
and buildings.

Dues Letters 

Treasurer Brian Carlson recently 
sent out membership reminder 
letters to those that had not 
renewed their memberships. A 
couple of members responded that 
they would not be renewing their 
memberships but wishes the club 
well.  There were about six 
memberships that were renewed.  
Thank you to all of our members!

Cimarron River Triangle 
Train Trip Ride

Jim McKeel reports that the Frisco Cimarron River sleeping car 
will be making a weekend trip this coming July and will travel 
behind regularly scheduled Amtrak trains. The train will leave 
St. Louis at 5:30 pm Friday, July 14th and travel to Chicago 
where it will be overnight. It will leave Chicago at 3:00 pm the 
next afternoon on the Southwest Chief and travel to Kansas City 
where it will be placed into the siding at Union Station by the 
Kansas City Terminal Railway for the night. The next day will 
be an open day to enjoy the station and the World War I 
Memorial across the street. A free ride on the new street car 
system and a visit to the remains of the steamboat Arabia is also 
recommended. The coach will leave for St. Louis on Monday at 
8:15 am behind the Amtrak Missouri River Runner which runs 
along the Missouri River for many miles before arrival in St 
Louis at 2:00 pm. Casual meals and beverages while on the train 
are included in your fare of $590.00. There are still several 
spaces available and if you are interested please contact Tony 
Marchiando, Meteor Rail, Inc. 4360 Contessi Manor Ct. St. 
Louis MO. 63128. Phone: 314-623-2096, e-mail: 
cimriver@aol.com. Or Jim McKeel who has ridden the car 
many times.

Correspondence 

Dave Caldwell reports that he has 
his motor car and trailer for sale if 
anyone is interested. They are 
both in very nice condition. For 
more information contact Dave.

Jane Ballard Visit

Long time Heartland member, Jane Ballard visited the Webb 
Center recently. She had not been here since we built the new 
addition. Jane is enrolled in a photography class and the subject 
for the week was architecture. Jane thought that the construction 
of the old Carona and Boston depots, motor car shed and other 
structures we have would make great subject matter. John 
Chambers was on hand to assist and opened all of the buildings 
for her. Jane plans on sending us a selection of the pictures she 
took.

mailto:cimriver@aol.com
mailto:cimriver@aol.com
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June 14, 2017 - Heart of the Heartlands - Minutes 
The June 2017 meeting of the Heart of the Heartlands Corporation was called to order by president 
Larry Spahn at 7:00 pm at the Webb Center building.  Members in attendance were: Jack Evans, 
Darrell Cave, Ivan and Denzil Vorhees, Guy and Brenda Ferguson, Gage Ferguson, Fred and Ruth 
Maxwell, Bryson Spahn, Larry and Kathy Spahn, Mike and Connie Payton, Alan and Donna Chilton, 
Michael Sheward, Jimmie Lovell, Greyson Kramer and Tom Johnston. 

Minutes: The minutes of the May meeting were approved [Jack Evans, Darrell Cave] 

Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer presented the monthly treasure’s report describing the 
expenditures and monies received for the past month.  The report was approved by a vote of the 
membership present. [Darrell Cave, Alan Chilton] 

Old Business:  

June Motor Car Ride 2017:  The ride request for Chanute and other rides was finally approved, 
unfortunately it was too late to allow the ride to occur in Chanute. Besides the fact that all of the 
motorcar riders need time to make motel reservations in our area, all rides are required to be published 
on the NARCOA website before we can get the insurance riders attached to our policy. The group had 
to re-arrange their plans and made the excursion ride out of Baldwin a two day event which worked 
out well for the motels and restaurants in the vicinity. There are usually fifty to eighty person 
attending these rides. The request had been presented to Brad Snow three months ago but he notified 
us that he was having problems getting it approved by the Operations and the Legal department but 
the rides are now approved and one is planned in the fall over Grand Summit on what was once Santa 
Fe rails. Jay Hastings is acting as ride coordinator with Watco, dates for 2 fall rides are tentative on 
Sept 16 and Oct 21st 

With the approval of motor car rides on Watco roads, Brad Snow, President of the All aboard 
Foundation, Watco's charitable arm has suggested that since the other WATCO railroads that allow 
motor car rides charge a higher amount for rides that we increase the set on fees. With the fee increase 
it was suggested that the Heartlands could split the amount charged and that amount would be donated 
to the All aboard Foundation. It was decided that Jay Hastings and John Chambers work with Brad 
Snow on the details and report back. 

Block Signal:   Bill Forrest made it out to drill the hole for the base and Dave Parker and Larry Spahn 
got the forms and mounting bolt template made and installed. They also dug the trench and installed 
the electrical conduit for the wiring should we ever want to get the signal working. The concrete was 
delivered by American Concrete of Pittsburg and they waived the two yard minimum and brought one 
yard of concrete which was poured the next day. Dave and Larry were on hand to do the work pouring 
and finishing the base. After the concrete had cured for a week, Butch Buckley, an employee of the 
BNSF was contacted to see if he could help us set the signal on the base. After Butch contacted his 
supervisors and obtained permission, he met with John Chambers and Larry on a very wet and rainy 
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Sunday morning at 8:00 am with his boom truck. The signal was in place and bolted down within an 
hour. Jim Oberbeck, our good neighbor down the street, volunteered to come down with his small 
tractor and dig the hole for the installation of the ladder. After the hole was dug Dave and Larry came 
out on Saturday to install the ladder on the signal. Six bags of Sac-Crete were placed into the hole 
after the ladder had been attached and leveled. Jim Oberbeck came out on Sunday and filled in the 
hole with dirt and also repaired the ruts made by the boom truck. A big Heartland thank you to these 
folks for assisting in this project. 
                                                       
Grass Mowing:  The heavy rains have been a challenge to the volunteers who have been trying to get 
grass mowed. It has been a very wet year so far and there are several low areas that continue to stay 
wet and cannot be mowed. Jim Lovell and his nephew Greyson Kramer have had their hands full 
trying to keep up with the rapidly growing grass. Hopefully the rains will let up and the ground can 
dry out. Joe Carlson has volunteered to bale it if it gets too high. 

Coffeyville Refinery Engine:  As far as anyone knows the CVR engine is still setting in Coffeyville 
where we left it back in February. There has been no official word as to what and when anything will 
be happening other than "when time allows, it will be looked at". 

New Business: 

Motor Car Donation:  Steve Gardner, a long time Heartland member has had a 1952, ST-2, KCS, 
Fairmont motor car sitting in his backyard for years and he was wondering if we might be interested 
in it. Steve acquired the car from Heartland member, Bill Williams over twenty five years ago and just 
never found the time to do anything with it. It is in fair condition but needs a lot of work done before 
it would be presentable even as a static display. Steve said that he would donate the car to the 
Heartlands if we are interested. We would have to pick it up at his residence in Pittsburg within the 
next thirty days and someone will need to be willing to take it on as a project. Steve said that if we are 
not interested he was going to get in touch with Larry Fields to see if he wanted it for a display at the 
newly restored Frisco Freight House in Pittsburg. The ST-2 is not as common as the S2, the T means it 
has a transmission and was designed to pull heavy loads. There is enough room on the rear of 1023 
display track to put the ST-2 on and it would be under the shelter of the roof. If no one wants to work 
on it and get it up in shape we need to get in touch with Steve so he can make other arrangements. We 
already have a 1943, KCS M-19 on display in the Webb Center. 
After much discussion Joe Murphey has volunteered to take the car to his place and evaluate what 
needs to be done to make it a static display.  Alan Chilton, moved that the club acquire the motorcar. 
The motion was seconded by Darrell Cave. Darrell volunteered to supply the paint. Larry will get 
with Steve to work out the details of moving it. Alan Chilton moved to table discussion until the next 
meeting in regards to extending Steve a 10 year membership in response to the motorcar donation.  
Darrell Cave seconded the motion. Discussion with Steve will take place to see if he could perhaps be 
more beneficial for him take the value of the donation off on his taxes in lieu of the 10 year 
membership. 
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Passenger Cars:  The passenger cars are still in Cherryvale and have not been cleaned or any minor 
repairs made as of yet. September will be here before we know it. 

Weed Spraying:  Heartland member, Joe Carlson recently brought his ATV and sprayer to the 
museum for a couple of hours. He mixed up and sprayed thirty gallons of weed killer on the parking 
lot, around the building, signals and other displays. Joe said that that he would come back in a week 
or two and spray the weeds that were missed and that are still green. A big Heartland thank you to Joe 
for taking the time and trouble to do this for us. 

Quality Pest Control:  The exterminator came out recently and sprayed around the inside and outside 
perimeter of the museum and Boston and Carona depots. The bugs are crawling out of the cracks and 
crevices and dying on the floor. It has been observed that the bee hive in the Boston depot is no longer 
active. Also, squirrels have tried to build nests in several places in equipment and buildings. 

Dues Letters:  Brian Carlson, Heartland Treasurer, has sent out several letters to members that have 
not renewed their membership and has gotten several favorable replies back with renewal checks. 
Members had simply forgotten about it. 

Benefit train ride:  The date for the train ride planned for Deidre Spahn to assist in her medical 
expenses incurred in her fight with acute myeloid leukemia has not been set at this time. Deidre is no 
longer in the K.U. Medical Center as they told her that they had done all that they could do for her. 
She has been accepted by the M.D. Anderson Clinic in Houston, Texas and she has been there to have 
preliminary tests performed and is now back at home. She has returned to Houston and "aggressive 
treatment" of her leukemia has started today. A company in Pittsburg had volunteered to fly Deidre 
and her mother to Houston on their company jet. Unfortunately her doctors advised her not to fly as 
the possibility of a brain bleed/stroke occurring was very likely. Her mother, Karen then had to drive 
her to Houston which is about a twelve hour trip from here. 

Summer Hours:  We need to have volunteers for the first and third weekends in July and August. The 
museum will be open from 11:00 am until 5:00 pm on these days. It is the time that we have in our 
pamphlets for scheduled hours. This is something that we should consider changing in the future. 
Having to be there early, around 10:30 am or so to get everything opened up for visitors pretty well 
takes care of the entire day and you have to bring your lunch if you want to eat. Most but not all 
visitors show up after lunch anyhow. If you can volunteer it will be greatly appreciated. John 
Chambers and Allen Chilton will be working on a project to create documents so that anyone wanting 
to learn more about the museum and give tours will be familiar with the facilities and displays.  

Jane Ballard Visit:  Long time Heartland member, Jane Ballard visited the Webb Center recently. 
She had not been here since we built the new addition. Jane is enrolled in a photography class and the 
subject for the week was architecture. Jane thought that the construction of the old Carona and Boston 
depots, motor car shed and other structures we have would make great subject matter. John Chambers 
was on hand to assist and opened all of the buildings for her. Jane plans on sending us a selection of 
the pictures she took. 
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Cimarron River Triangle Train Trip Ride:  Jim McKeel reports that the Frisco Cimarron River 
sleeping car will be making a weekend trip this coming July and will travel behind regularly 
scheduled Amtrak trains. The train will leave St. Louis at 5:30 pm Friday, July 14th and travel to 
Chicago where it will be overnight. It will leave Chicago at 3:00 pm the next afternoon on the 
Southwest Chief and travel to Kansas City where it will be placed into the siding at Union Station by 
the Kansas City Terminal Railway for the night. The next day will be an open day to enjoy the station 
and the World War I Memorial across the street. A free ride on the new street car system and a visit to 
the remains of the steamboat Arabia is also recommended. The coach will leave for St. Louis on 
Monday at 8:15 am behind the Amtrak Missouri River Runner which runs along the Missouri River 
for many miles before arrival in St Louis at 2:00 pm. Casual meals and beverages while on the train 
are included in your fare of $590.00. There are still several spaces available and if you are interested 
please contact Tony Marchiando, Meteor Rail, Inc. 4360 Contessi Manor Ct. St. Louis MO. 63128. 
Phone: 314-623-2096, e-mail: cimriver@aol.com. Or Jim McKeel who has ridden the car many times. 

Correspondence:  Dave Caldwell reports that he has his motor car and trailer for sale if anyone is 
interested. They are both in very nice condition. For more information contact Dave.  

Election of Board Member and Secretary:  With the recent, unexpected resignation of Brad 
Bourbina, there was a need to elect a new member to the Board of Directors and also a new Secretary. 
A call for nominations for the position was made. 
Bob Capps volunteered to fill the unexpired term of former board member Brad Bourbina which is 
until 2019. Alan Chilton moved and Darrell Cave seconded the motion that nominations cease and 
Bob Capps be elected to the board by acclimation, motion passed. 
John Chambers moved and Darrell Cave seconded a motion to combine the positions of Secretary and 
Treasurer, motion passed. Brian Carlson is now filling that position.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned [Alan Chilton, Jack Evans].  The next meeting 
will be held on July 12 at 7:00 pm.
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